
Most parents have a 
smartphone or access to an 
Apple or Android tablet at 
home – and with the new Mid 
Essex Childhood Illness app, 
you can have advice from 
healthcare professionals in 
the palm of your hand. 
The app gives you health ad-
vice whenever you need it. It 
is simple to use and is com-
pletely free! 

 
Go to the Apple App Store or 
Google Play and search for 
“Mid Essex Childhood Ill-
ness”.  
 

Did Not Attend  

Statistics 

Between 1 Decem-

ber 2018 and 31 

January 2019  

784 appointments 

162.5 hours 

Please don’t waste 

your appointment 

 aiming to provide you with high quality and friendly health care 
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 Our website has lots of information about the surgery, your health care, how to access support, how 

we process your information and details of our policies which are relevant to patients 

www.baddowvillagesurgery@nhs.net 

NHS Childhood 

Illness Advice on 

your smart device 

 

GP News 
 

Dr Stern is reducing the 
number of session he works 
from 1 April and is taking 
leave for the month of 
March. 
 
Dr Kumar will be covering for 
Dr Stern in March. 
 
Dr Ahmed and Dr Anja are 
also reducing their sessions 
from 1 April. 
 
Dr Field is increasing the 
number of sessions she will 
be working and some pa-
tients will be moved to her 
list. 
 

Are Your Contact Details Up to Date?   

It is important that we have the most current 

contact information for you.   

If you have moved, changed home phone 

number or have a new mobile phone number 

please let the reception team know 

If you have an email address please complete a 

consent form for this to be used as this means of 

communication is quicker as well as saving time 

and resources for the surgery. 



We’ve all been to the doctor, right?  We know how it works; we know how to get an appoint-
ment and what to say when we go.  I’m always surprised at how little people do understand 
about how their doctor’s surgery really works, and how to get the best out of them.  Most 
people don’t realise that a GP runs a small business and that they get paid a set fee to pro-
vide all of your care.  Do you have any idea how long your appointment slot is, or how many 
patients your GP will see each day?  Hopefully you won’t need to visit your GP very often, 
but a bit of insider knowledge can help you when you do need to go!  How many of these 
insider tips and nuggets did you already know?  

1 Your Doctor would like to give you more time 

Most GPs provide just 10 minutes for an appointment. Although this might not seem very 
long you must remember that this has increased over the past 20 years from a typical 7.5 
mins per appointment, and from even shorter appointments before then.  GPs can choose to 
offer longer appointment times, but there is a balance between length of appointment and 
how many appointments they make available.  This is obvious when you think about it – do 
you offer fewer, longer slots, or more, shorter ones?  What would you do?  Depending upon 
your reason for attending, 10 minutes might be more than enough time, or woefully inade-
quate.  Got a sore throat?  You might be in and out in 5 minutes.  Hearing voices and suicid-
al?  You might be in there for half an hour, or probably longer. Your doctor will rely on a vari-
ety of problems presenting to balance these demands on their time, and hopefully will run 
roughly to schedule.  Often they will run late. 

You can help this by understanding how long your appointment slot is (just ask when you 
book), and working with your doctor to get things done in the time allowed. If you already 
know you are going to need more than 10 mins, ask reception if you can have a longer 
slot. They will probably be happy to oblige. 

10 insider tips I bet you don’t know about your GP 

Article by Dr Jonathan Griffiths—GP at Swanlow Surgery in Winsford and Chair of NHS 
Vale Royal Clinical Commissioning Group 

Some of Dr Griffith’s tips are included in this newsletter—to see the full article go to: 

https://drjongriffiths.wordpress.com/ 

²ŀƭƪ ŦƻǊ IŜŀƭǘƘ 
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Would you like to 

volunteer to lead 

a walk from the   

Surgery? 

 ²ŀƭƪƛƴƎ ƛǎ ƎǊŜŀǘ ŜȄŜǊŎƛǎŜ ŀƴŘ ƧƻƛƴƛƴƎ ŀ ǿŀƭƪƛƴƎ ƎǊƻǳǇ ƛǎ ŀ ǿŀȅ ǘƻ 

ƳŜŜǘ ƴŜǿ ǇŜƻǇƭŜΦ 

¢ƘŜǊŜ ƛǎ ŀƴ ƻǊƎŀƴƛǎŜŘ ǿŀƭƪ ŜǾŜǊȅ ¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅ ŀǘ мн ƴƻƻƴ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ DǊŜŀǘ 

.ŀŘŘƻǿ aƛƭƭŜƴƴƛǳƳ /ŜƴǘǊŜΦ  

²ƻǳƭŘ ȅƻǳ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ƭŜŀŘ ŀ ǿŀƭƪ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ǎǳǊƎŜǊȅΚ 

/ƘŜƭƳǎŦƻǊŘ /ƛǘȅ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭ ǿƛƭƭ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊǎ ōȅ ǘǊŀƛƴƛƴƎ ǿŀƭƪ 
ƭŜŀŘŜǊǎ όǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊǎύΣ ƛŘŜƴǝŦȅƛƴƎ ǿŀƭƪƛƴƎ ǊƻǳǘŜǎ ŀƴŘ ƎǊŀŘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǿŀƭƪ 
ŦǊƻƳ Ŝŀǎȅ ǘƻ ŘƛŶŎǳƭǘΣ ŎƻƳǇƭŜǝƴƎ Ǌƛǎƪ ŀǎǎŜǎǎƳŜƴǘ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜǎŜ ǿŀƭƪǎ 
ŀƴŘ ǇǊƻǾƛŘƛƴƎ ŦǳƴŘǎ ŦƻǊ ǇǳǊŎƘŀǎƛƴƎ ŀ ǎǘŀǊǘ-ǳǇ ƪƛǘ όƘƛƎƘ Ǿƛǎ ǾŜǎǘΣ ŜǘŎύ 



Thank you to all our patients who supported  the Practice  

by having your flu vaccination at the surgery.  

The funding we receive from giving flu vaccinations  is a 

vital income stream which helps us to maintain a qual-

ity service for our pat ients. 

Your vaccination at the surgery is given in a properly 

equipped consulting room or treatment room by a 

qualified member of our Nursing or GP Team; who will 

have access to your medical records and are properly 

Don’t Be Worried About Discussing Why You Want An Appointment 

We know that some patients may be concerned about speaking to reception team mem-

bers about their health concerns, their training means they will ask the right questions to 

find you the best care and are bound by the same patient confidentiality rules as a GP or 

nurse.  

The reception team members’ goal is to make sure you get the right care, in the right 

place, at the right time, with the best health professional to meet your needs. This helps 

us make the most effective use of our resources and GP time. It also helps to make ac-

cess to services and treatment faster and better for you.  

As an example, booking a blood test or a dressing with a GP is an inappropriate use of 

their time and skills.  Our reception team members will book an appointment with a clini-

cian who has the correct level of skill or direct you to your pharmacy where we are una-

ble to provide medication for a condition, such as conjunctivitis, saving you time and not 

using an appointment unnecessarily. 

Thank you for supporting your surgery  
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Directing you to the 

most appropriate 

health professional 

saves you time and 

does not use 

appointments 

unnecessarily 

Why Queue? 
 
Use the Self Check-in 
Screen when you ar-
rive for your appoint-
ment 
 
Located to the right of 
the reception desk 

10 insider tips I bet you don’t know about your GP 

2  Your Doctor does not like lists Well, let me clarify this. Your Doctor would advocate you 

knowing what you are coming for, and if writing this down in advance will help you, then I 
would suggest you do so.  However, bearing in mind point one above, if you only have 10 
minutes and if you pull out a list of 5 problems this is pretty stressful for your GP.  Were 
you expecting 2 minutes per problem?  Be realistic.  Prioritise what you want from 

your doctor. 
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Reception Team members will be answering calls as well as dealing with 
patients at the desk 
 
Please be patient if the phone is answered while you are at reception — 

that patient has been waiting longer than 
you  
 
We are putting a barrier in reception and 
patients will be called to the desk when a 
team member is available - this is to main-
tain patient confidentiality 

We are often asked about results, or actions on results of tests that 
have been arranged by the hospital. Patients should be aware that 
we do not automatically receive copies of results from the hospital, 
and that such results will always go to the doctor who organised the 

test in the first place.  

This is in line with current guidance which states that the doctor 
requesting the test has the responsibility of ensuring that the result 
of such a test is acted upon. Therefore should you need hospital 
test results or have a query on what action is required, then please 
contact the hospital directly. They are obliged to answer your que-

ries.  

Tests arranged by the hospital  

Reception Pressures 
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Interesting Facts 

98% of all patient 

contact in NHS 

services is with a GP 

1 million patients are 

seen each day in 

primary care (GP 

practices) 

1.5 million 

prescriptions are 

issued each day in GP 

practices 

Telephone Queuing 
 

We understand how frustrating it is to be held in a queue when 

trying to contact the surgery. 

 

To improve the call waiting time we have allocated an addi-

tional member of staff to deal with incoming phone calls be-

tween 8 am and 10 am each day — our busiest time. 

 

Please help us to deal with your calls quickly - 

¶ Please do not call with queries between 8 am and 10 am 

¶ Please keep your call as brief as possible - your date of 

birth, name and reason you require an appointment so it 

can be booked with the most appropriate clinician 

¶ Remember someone else is waiting for their call to be an-

swered 



If you are waiting for 
results of any recent 
tests, please tele-
phone the surgery af-

ter 3.00pm.  

Please bear in mind 
that reception staff 
are not medically 
qualified and are not 
allowed to give out 
specific information 
regarding test results, 
and they will only be 
able to inform you 

whether the doctor 
has seen the result, 
if it has been filed as 
ônormalõ or ôno ac-
tionõ, or if the doctor 
wishes to see you 
further to discuss 

your condition.  

For confidentiality 

reasons, staff are not 

allowed to give re-

sults to anyone other 

than the patient.  

4. Your Doctor is not telepathic 
 
Pretty obvious, right?  
 
Yet it seems that people think their GP will know what they 
are worried about, which of their problems is a priority for 
them and what their hidden fears are.  A good doctor will no 
doubt explore all of this with you, but you can short-cut 
this.   
 
Be up front about what is on your mind.  If you are worried 
because you think your rash or lump might be cancer, then 
say so.  If you want to exclude some rare condition because 
your mother had it – let the doctor know.   
 
Try not to leave your main problem until the end.  You would 
be amazed how many people get through the whole consul-
tation and then, at the end, say something like “While I’m 
here, can I mention this chest pain I’ve been getting?” 

Calling for Your Results 
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In 2007 the 

average patient 

had 3 

appointments at 

their GP surgery 

each year.   

In 2017 this 

increased to 7 

appointments 

each year. 

GP funding 

increased by 1% 

each year from 

2010 to 2017. 

In 2018 funding 

increased by 2% 

Do you want your results 
as soon as they are avail-
able? 
 
Register for online services and 
request access to your detailed 
coded record to be able to view 
your blood test results as soon 
as they have been filed by your 
doctor. 
 
Please note photographic proof 
of identity will need to be shown 
to the reception team to be giv-
en online access. 

10 insider tips I bet you don’t know about your GP 



Patients with internet 

access can sign up 

for online access 

where you are able to 

book, amend and 

cancel appointments, 

submit repeat pre-

scription requests and 

view your medical 

test results and medi-

cal records securely 

online (subject to your 

GPs approval for test 

and record access).   

The infor-

mation is 

available as 

soon as you 

login.  The infor-

mation is confidential 

to you and no one 

else can access your 

medical records un-

less you have provid-

ed them with your 

username and pass-

word –  which is not 

recommended. 

Sign up for Online Services 
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Donôt Waste an Appointment 
 

When you miss your appointment you pre-

vent another patient from being seen. 

 

There are five ways you can cancel your 

appointment: 

 

¶ Manage your appointment online 

when you sign up for online services 

¶ call the surgery and choose Option 1 

¶ reply ‘Cancel’ to your reminder text 

¶ email baddow.surgery@nhs.net  

¶ Speak to a member of the reception 

team  

 

Please cancel at least 12 working hours be-

fore your appointment. 

Wasted  
Medication! 

The NHS is facing financial challenges, it is estimated that as 
much as £300million is wasted every year on unused or partial-
ly used medication. Baddow Village Surgery is focussed on 

raising awareness of this problem.   
 

How can you help? 
 
¶ Let your GP or Pharmacist know if you’ve stopped taking any of your 

medicines 
¶ Check what medicines you still have at home before re-ordering 
¶ Think carefully before ticking all the boxes on your repeat prescription 

forms and only tick those you really need 
¶ If you don’t need the medicine please don’t order it! If you need the 

medicine in the future you can still request it 
¶ If you need to go into hospital, please remember to take all your medi-

cines with you in a clearly marked bag 
¶ Even if you never open them, once medicines have left the Pharmacy, 

they cannot be recycled or used by anyone else 
¶ Please bring your unused medicines to the Pharmacy for safe disposal 
¶ NEVER dispose of your unused or unwanted medicines down the toilet 



We are looking for new members to join 

our Patient Reference Group (also called 

PRG).  This is a group of patients who 

meet with practice staff during the year to 

discuss how our patients view the prac-

tice’s performance and to discuss what 

plans we put in place to improve our per-

formance.  

It is not an onerous task and allows you to 

understand better how a GP practice oper-

ates and gives you an opportunity to have 

your say on how the practice performs. 

If you cannot attend meetings but would 

still like to receive information electronical-

ly about the PRG and surgery newsletters 

please email the surgery at                              

baddow.surgery@nhs.net to request to be 

added to our PRG distribution list or com-

plete the form on the surgery website  

  We would be grateful if you 

would leave Baddow Village 

Surgery a review on the  

NHS Website  

 

 

https://

www.nhs.uk/

Services/gp/

ReviewsAndRatings/

DefaultView.aspx?id=44894  

 

Were you pleased with the 

service you received today?  

Your  Donations 

Thank you for bringing in your unwanted books 

and DVDs.  These are sold in the surgery and the 

income is used to fund equipment and work to 

improve the environment for our patients.    Our 

current wish list 

includes new ECG and 

Spirometry machines 

which download  

directly to the patient 

record ensuring instant 

access for the doctor  

to review. 

 

Patient personal donations and money generated from 

the sale of books and DVDs has enabled us to: 

 

¶ Refurbish the waiting room and consulting rooms 

¶ Improve patient lavatories 

¶ Replace the patient check in screen 

¶ Purchase new waiting room chairs 

¶ Install glass screens in the waiting room to im-

prove patient confiden-

tiality 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 


